
"Growing together in the spir i t  of  Christ 's  love"

All Hallows
Catholic High School

17th January 2025
Newsletter
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Dear Parents/Guardians,

Jubilee Year 2025: Pilgrims of Hope

Happy Jubilee Year! 2025 is an exciting year for the Catholic
Church around the world. Pope Francis has declared 2025 a
year of jubilee with the theme PILGRIMS OF HOPE. This is a
significant moment in the life of the church which only
happens every 25 years. This jubilee year’s theme is an
invitation to renew our hope, a hope which comes from
knowing that God loves each of us. We have already begun
this jubilee year journey by exploring what we are hopeful
for and what hope means to us. Before Christmas, as part of
our Advent reflections, we created a chain of hope,
combining all of the hopes of our school community. These
were presented to Jesus in the crib during our Christmas
Assemblies. As we continue to journey through this jubilee
year our beautiful display at the front of school will grow
and include all the ways in which we are celebrating this
jubilee. Already included are our chains of hope and some
of our foodbank donations which remind us to continue to
be bearers of hope in our community. We look forward to
celebrating this jubilee year with all of our school and wider
community.

Staff Vacancies

We are seeking dedicated and passionate individuals
to join our team. Please click on the link below to view
our current vacancies.
https://www.allhallows.lancs.sch.uk/school/informati
on/vacancies/

Welcome back and Happy New Year! As we start 2025 we
enter the Jubilee Year decreed by Pope Francis, where the
message to our faith community, is that we are called to
be Pilgrims of Hope. I delivered assembly this week and
asked all our young people to consider what actions they
can take throughout this year to take up the challenge to
address some of the local and global issues our world
and community face. During this Jubilee Year we have
many planned activities that will enable our students to
show their commitment to their faith and determination
to impact change for the good in our world.  
There are some changes to procedures which are taking
place this term and these are included throughout the
newsletter so please read these carefully. At the back of
the newsletter are some valuable resources which
support parents with ensuring that our pupils are getting
sufficient sleep. With so many distractions these days, this
is a big issue for schools at the moment. Please ensure
children are coming into school well rested, as this is
proving to be a factor in the successes and progress that
pupils are able to make during their teenage years. 
I hope you enjoy reading all of the wonderful
achievements of our pupils both in and out of school and
I am confident that as we approach our 50th year
anniversary in September All Hallows pupils will continue
to thrive in our Catholic school.  

https://www.allhallows.lancs.sch.uk/school/information/vacancies/
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CAFOD Club’s Stop Litter Ambassadors

Our CAFOD Club have been working extremely hard this academic
year to achieve the Liver Simple award. They successfully
completed three of the six actions they outlined in their action
plan and have launched this half term a new initiative. Noticing an
increase in litter around school and aware of the impact litter has
on the environment our CAFOD club wanted to raise awareness of
the problem of litter and encourage all pupils to take
responsibility for caring for our common home. They produced a
fantastic PowerPoint presentation and share this will all Year 7
forms. They have also invited volunteers in Year 7 to become our
Stop Litter Ambassadors, setting an example for other pupils,
raising awareness of the effects of littering and model what it
means to be stewards of creation.
The initiative has been a huge success so far and they are already
thinking of ways to extend this initiative. Thank you to our CAFOD
Club for all their hard work and to the amazing Y7 volunteers!
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This week, 9P2 and 9G2 had an exciting hands-on lesson in their Year 9 science lessons, where they created DNA models using
sweets! Not only did this innovative activity allow students to visualize the structure of DNA, but they also enjoyed a delicious
sugar boost in the process. 
Miss Shirley was thoroughly impressed with the students' engagement and understanding during the lesson, and this enjoyable
experience is sure to set them up for success as they transition into their GCSE studies in Years 10 and 11. By making complex
concepts tangible and interactive, the students were not only able to grasp essential genetic principles, but they also developed
a deeper interest in science. 

Year 9 Science

You may have already heard about the PNE Giant scarf scheme, a collaboration between the
National Football Museum and Preston North End Community. Inspired by a historic hand
knitted fan scarf from the 1960s, participants are invited to knit a strip (or strips) to form a
giant PNE-coloured scarf which will go on display at a special celebration in Spring 2025. As
part of the scheme, PNE are also collecting full size scarves in any colour for the Foxton
Centre in Preston, so it is possible to get involved in a variety of ways.

We have been working with PNE to develop the pattern for this and we are now inviting our
pupils and families to contribute to the scheme by knitting (or crocheting!) strips of the scarf
in blue, navy or white wool. I have limited amounts of yarn from PNE which pupils can use in
school. Knitting club takes place every Thursday at 12:50 in room 19 for any aspiring crafters!

Please contact me at bsh@allhallows.lancs.sch.uk with any questions! Mrs Shilton
Full information is available here: 

https://nationalfootballmuseum.com/news/giant-scarf-project/
https://nationalfootballmuseum.com/wp-content/uploads/2024/11/Giant-Scarf-Project-
Introduction.pdf
https://nationalfootballmuseum.com/wp-content/uploads/2024/11/Giant-Scarf-Project-
Knitting-Guide.pdf

Giant Scarf Project with Preston North End 
Community and Education Trust

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/friends-of-all-hallows
mailto:bsh@allhallows.lancs.sch.uk
https://nationalfootballmuseum.com/news/giant-scarf-project/
https://nationalfootballmuseum.com/wp-content/uploads/2024/11/Giant-Scarf-Project-Introduction.pdf
https://nationalfootballmuseum.com/wp-content/uploads/2024/11/Giant-Scarf-Project-Introduction.pdf
https://nationalfootballmuseum.com/wp-content/uploads/2024/11/Giant-Scarf-Project-Knitting-Guide.pdf
https://nationalfootballmuseum.com/wp-content/uploads/2024/11/Giant-Scarf-Project-Knitting-Guide.pdf
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VEX Robotics Challenge

This week 22 members of our  STEM Club  from Years 7 to 10 competed in the VEX Robotics Challenge in Manchester. The pupils
formed three teams and faced off against over 50 students from various schools, showcasing their skills and innovation. The
competition was a great success, and the students performed exceptionally well.
A special mention goes to Matthew Cassidy, Henry Burgess, Edward Wicks, and Thomas Davidson from Year 9, who triumphed in
the skills challenge. Their teamwork and technical expertise were truly impressive, and they deserve huge congratulations for
their outstanding achievement. Well done to all the pupils who participated – you represented the school brilliantly and should
be very proud of your efforts!

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/friends-of-all-hallows
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Year 8 Netball

Congratulations to the Year 8 B team netballers on a
commendable performance during their first league
evening at Priory on Tuesday, January 14th! It was an
exciting night for the girls as they took to the court and
faced off against some tough competition, including
the A teams from the other schools.
Despite the challenging matches, the girls showcased
their skills, teamwork, and determination. Winning one
game while navigating through three very competitive
matches is no small feat, especially against more
experienced opponents. Their resilience and
commitment to playing their best truly shone through,
proving that they have the potential to grow and
improve with each game they play.
Every player contributed to the team's efforts,
demonstrating their dedication and passion for the
sport. The experience gained from playing against such
formidable opponents will undoubtedly serve them well
as they continue in the league. We're looking forward to
seeing how they build on this experience during their
next evening of play, scheduled for Tuesday, January
28th.
A special thank you is also extended to Miss Hunkin for
her unwavering support and guidance in coaching the
team. Her dedication has helped foster the girls' love for
netball and encouraged them to perform at their best.
Let's keep cheering for the Year 8 B team as they
continue to develop their skills. 

Congratulations to the Year 8 netball team on their impressive victory against Leyland St Mary’s, with a final score of 40-3! This
outstanding performance truly showcased the girls' hard work and dedication, marking it as one of the best displays we've seen.
A special shout-out goes to Amelia, who was awarded Player of the Match for her exceptional skills, and to Ava, who earned the
title of Coach's Player of the Match for her outstanding contributions to the team's success. Your teamwork and skill were truly
commendable!
Keep up the fantastic work, girls! Your efforts are paying off, and we look forward to seeing more great performances in the
future!

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/friends-of-all-hallows
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A huge congratulations to Jack, Sebastian,
and Alfie, who proudly represented All
Hallows at the North West Schools Biathlon
on December 29th. Each of the boys
delivered an exceptional performance,
showcasing their hard work and
dedication. Jack finished an impressive
2nd place in the Year 9 age category,
while Sebastian secured 8th place and
Alfie followed closely in 9th place in the
Year 8 category. Their results were not only
a reflection of their individual talents but
also their teamwork and sportsmanship
throughout the competition.
We are especially excited to announce
that both Jack and Sebastian have earned
the opportunity to compete in the
prestigious National Schools Biathlon
competition, which will take place in
March. This is a fantastic achievement,
and we wish them the best of luck as they
prepare for this next challenge. Well done
again to all three boys – your
achievements are an inspiration to the
entire school community, and we are
incredibly proud of you!

North West Schools Biathlon

Year 10 Netball
A huge congratulations to the Year 10 A team, who capped off their league fixtures  with an impressive 40-15 victory over
Penwortham Girls High School! This fantastic win ensures that the girls remain undefeated for the 2024/2025 season, clinching the
league title once again. What makes this achievement even more remarkable is that the team has won the league every year
since Year 7, showing incredible consistency, talent, and determination year after year.
Throughout the seasons, the girls have demonstrated exceptional teamwork, discipline, and a strong commitment to excellence
both on and off the court. Their continued success is a testament to the hard work and dedication they put into every training
session and match.
We are so proud of the team and all they have accomplished together, and we look forward to seeing them continue to excel in
the future. Well done, girls – this is an incredible achievement, and you should all be very proud of yourselves! Keep up the brilliant
work!
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Congratulations to the under 13 girls Indoor Softball Cricket
team on their impressive achievement as joint winners in
the South Ribble and Chorley District Competition held at
Bolton Sports Arena! Your hard work and dedication have
truly paid off, and it's fantastic to see you progressing to the
North Finals on March 11th in Bolton. Keep up the great work,
and best of luck in the next round! Well done, girls! 

Under 13 Girls Indoor Softball Cricket Team

Lancashire Cross Country
Championships

Several of our pupils, both past and present, participated in
the Lancashire Cross Country Championships held at Witton
Park, Blackburn on January 4th, representing their running
club. Everyone performed exceptionally well, with some
athletes being selected to represent Lancashire in
upcoming competitions. Well done to all! The Lancashire
Schools Cross Country event will take place on February 1st,
also at Witton Park.

Under 13 Girls

Ellie Blackhurst - 1st place
Millie Wright - 13th

Under 15 Boys

Jack Mawdsley - 5th
Samuel Ridgeway - 8th
Sam Bates - 9th

Under 15 Girls

Elsie McKeever - 8th

Under 17 Mens

Thomas Bates - 16th

Ladies

Zara Darkin - 8thEllie Blackhurst Year 8  

Ellie has had an incredible season so far! She secured the gold
medal in the under 13 girls race and will proudly represent
Lancashire at the Intercounties race on March 8th. In addition to
this achievement, she recently competed in Glasgow, where she
earned a bronze medal in the Scottish Athletics portion of the X
Challenge Series. Her success is a testament to her hard work and
talent, and we wish her the best of luck in her upcoming
competitions!



Due to the increasing number of forgotten items being
brought into school, our office staff are finding it challenging
to deliver them to students during the day. Unfortunately, the
volume of items has reached an unmanageable level, making
it difficult for the staff to efficiently carry out their duties.
We have now introduced a convenient solution to help reduce
disruptions and make it easier for students to receive their
forgotten items. A designated 'Forgotten Items Box' has been
placed outside the main school entrance, where parents can
deposit items such as PE kits, books, and other essential items.
To ensure a smooth and efficient process, our office staff will
check the box at the following times: 8:55 am, break time,
lunchtime, and 3:05 pm. They will then deliver the labelled
items to the respective students, helping to minimize
classroom disruptions and allowing students to focus on their
learning.
We believe this new system will greatly benefit both students
and staff, and we appreciate your cooperation in using the
Forgotten Items Box.
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If any former pupils have not yet
collected their GCSE certificates,
we kindly ask that you contact
us to arrange a collection.
Please email us at
mni@allhallows.lancs.sch.uk
with your details, and we will
make the necessary
arrangements.
Thank you for your attention,
and we look forward to hearing
from you soon.

Year 11 Mock Exams

This week marked the beginning of the
two-week Year 11 mock exams. The
students have been showing excellent
behavior and staying focused
throughout the sessions, and everything
has been running smoothly so far. The
atmosphere in the exam halls has been
calm and organized, which is a great
sign for the rest of the exam period.
A quick reminder to all pupils: please
ensure you bring the correct equipment
to each exam, including pens, pencils, a
ruler, a calculator (where required), and
any other materials specified for your
individual subjects. This will help ensure
that you can complete the exams to the
best of your ability without any
disruptions.
We hope the positive momentum
continues over the next week. Best of luck
to all!

Forgotten School Items
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'Lack of sleep or struggling to get to sleep can be a source of
worry for you and your child. It is a common problem in
young people but there are solutions and strategies that can
help. In a recent study completed by pupils at All Hallows, a
significant proportion reported that they had trouble
sleeping. Some thought that this was due to using electronic
devices too close to bedtime, whilst others said they were
thinking too much about the day's events. The poster below
advertises some 'Sleep workshops' that are running
throughout January. If you are worried about your child's
sleeping, it might be a good idea to try one of the workshops
or to contact Sharon Beirne for some advice.'

Sleep

For lots more resources, please visit the Sleep Charity website
https://thesleepcharity.org.uk/ There is so much for SEND and
sleep, general tips, and good practice.
 
The Sleep charity have now secured additional funding for
their project on Sleep and ADHD. This includes a series of
Podcasts called ‘Sleep on It’ by Vicki Beevers, CEO and
founder of the charity. Here is the link to find out more -
https://thesleepcharity.org.uk/information-
support/adults/adhd-sleep/ These are great to listen to for
more tips and advice.
https://allhallowspreston-
my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/rta_allhallows_lancs_sch
_uk/EUZHdHBcnWJCuUfrCkhUOCQB9Y8S3DizWmnwq2WpIf5Jg
g

https://allhallowspreston-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/rta_allhallows_lancs_sch_uk/EUZHdHBcnWJCuUfrCkhUOCQB9Y8S3DizWmnwq2WpIf5Jgg





